## Burger, Kathryn (CI-StPaul)

From: rayg669563@aol.com

**Sent:** Friday, May 15, 2020 12:47 AM **To:** \*CI-StPaul LH-Licensing

**Subject:** RE: Agra Culture Kitchen License Request

Dear Inspector Fischbach,

My husband and I received your letter in response to the request by Agra Culture Kitchen for License to serve alcohol on their sidewalk cafe.

We OBJECT to Agra Culture Kitchen receiving a license to serve alcohol on their sidewalk cafe. We built and have lived in our home for over 40 years. We have experienced negative situations throughout the years from establishments near our home serving alcohol. Pudge's Bar which used to be on Ford Parkway was the earliest, Tiffany's on Ford Parkway brought us a drunk man who collapsed on our front stoop and broke an expensive flower pot two summers ago. The noise of car doors slamming and loud chatter when Agra Culture Kitchen is open for regular business, was ongoing during pre-COVID-19.

Patrons of Agra Culture Kitchen have a choice to eat there and move on to Tiffany's or another establishment serving alcohol.

This email must serve as our testimony for any hearing taking place in the future, and you have our permission to present it in our place. My husband and I are senior citizens. We have Stayed Safe, Stayed Home since March 13, and do not wish to jeopardize our health in order to comply with any obligation to testify in person should a hearing be scheduled.

We do not wish to discuss this matter further, as we have made our objection clear.

Thank You,

Mr. and Mrs. Rafael Getsug 2090 Highland Parkway St. Paul, MN 55116

651-690-2974